
B-B-Q GRILLS AND OTHER COOKING DEVICES

Most of us already know about the dangers of propane gas grills and why they are not allowed on property.  This notice is the latest information regarding the use of other cooking devices.  Below is the latest revision of the National Fire Code as received from Casselberry Fire Department.

The fire code changed December 31, 2017: 
10.10.6.1 For other than one and two family dwellings, no hibachi, grill, or other similar devices used for cooking, heating, or other purpose shall be used or kindled on any balcony, under any overhanging portion, or within 10 feet of any structure. 
10.10.6.1.1 Listed electric portable, tabletop grills, not to exceed 200 square inches of cooking surface, or other similar apparatus shall be permitted.
10.10.6.2 For other than one and two family dwellings, not hibachi, grill, or other similar devices used for cooking shall be stored on a balcony.

In summary, portable electric grills (not to exceed 200 sq in) can be used and stored on patios/balconies.  However, charcoal and all other grills described in 10.10.6.2 cannot be stored on patios/balconies or anywhere else on the property.     

Similar communities including apartments must adhere to the same regulations.  Because of property insurance and liability risk, owners and residents must now take the necessary steps to comply with these fire codes.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Because of this policy, our Association has installed permanent charcoal grills and picnic tables in selected areas of the community that all residents can use.  Please see Charcoal Grills & Picnic Tables on this page for more info and useful tips. 
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